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NEWSLETTER ™

“REMEMBER YOUR ROOTS:

THEY WILL GIVE YOU COURAGE
TO CHOOSE YOUR DREAMS,
WISDOM TO CHOOSE YOUR PATH,
....AND WINGS TO FLY."

This is the theme printed on the announcements
for the graduates of UTTC's Spring Semester, 1989, and
= this seems an appropriate thought to carry all of us from this
academic year of 1988-1989 to next year---UTTC's 1989-1990 academic
year. The Administration, Faculty, Staff, and friends of United Tribes
Technical College wish all the students---our graduates and our returning
students for next year---the very best luck and good fortune over the summer
‘nd throughout the years to come. We hope you CHOOSE YOUR DREAMS and that

~~your dreams GIVE YOU WINGS TO FLY. We are proud and happy that you came to

United Tribes Technical College to continue your education, and we hope that
this experience will be just the beginning of others you will undertake to
satisfy your curiosity, develop your intellect, sharpen your leadership skills,
and increase your capacities to TRY AND TO SUCCEED!

COMMENCEMENT EXERCISES will be held Friday afternoon, May 5, 1989, at
1:00 PM at the United Tribes Technical College James Henry Community Center.
A reception will be held following the ceremony.

GRADUATION REHEARSAL will be held on Thursday, May 4th, at 1:00 PM in
the gym. PLEASE, graduates, bring your caps and gowns to the rehearsal,
because PICTURES WILL BE TAKEN AT THAT TIME! There will be a group picture
of the whole graduation class, group pictures of graduates by vocation, and
group pictures of graduates by agency (this is so that your pictures can be
sent to your agency newspapers). THERE WILL BE NO PICTURES TAKEN ON THE DAY
OF GRADUATION! :

The GRADUATION BANQUET will be held in the UTTC Cafeteria at 6:30 PM
on Thursday, May 4, 1989.

Any graduates wanting individual pictures taken must do so before Thursday.
Please contact Mary at EXT. 227 to make

an appointment.
CON-GRAD-ULATIONS! |

Cafeteria Xoon Menu:
Dates: MAY 1 o MAY 5
Spaghetti with Meat Sauce

Grilled Ham and Cheese
Baked Chicken

Lasagna Hot Dish
Hamburger on Bun
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THIS IS A REMINDER TO PARENTS, from the Student Health Center: Notices have
been sent out if your babies need their immunizations. If your baby(ies)
need their immunizations, please bring them in to the Student Health Center
during regular hours (8:00 AM - 4:00 PM).

Any parents who think their child needs his/her baby shots should s* o
in at the Student Health Center during regular hours; if you think you may
be "behind" in arranging for your child's immunization please stop in to
verify his/her records.

The Student Health Center also now has the HIV vaccine, which protects
children from certain types of brain and spinal infections; if you would like
your child to receive this vaccine, and if your child is between the ages of
1% - 4 years of age, contact the UTTC SHC.

***************************************

TO ALL STUDENTS OF
UTTC:
Applications for summer employment can be picked up from the Financial Aids
office now and MUST BE submitted NO LATER THEN WEDNESDAY, MAY 3, 1989.
Summer employment will begin on May 8, 1989, with employment ending
on August 18, 1989. A11 applications will be subject to approval by the
Committee for Summer Employment. :

If you have any questions, contact: Ed Johnson, Ray Dwelle, or Sherman
Brunelle.

**'k'************************************

VERY IMPORTANT ANNOUNCEMENT TO
ALL STUDENTS OF WTTC:

Some of you who will be returning to UTTC in August need to finish your
FINANCIAL AID FILE in preparation for next academic year (1989-1990).

IF YOUR FINANCIAL AID PAPERS ARE NOT COMPLETED, YOU ARE TAKING A VERY BIG
CHANCE ON NOT RECEIVING FUNDING FOR NEXT YEAR! Returning students need

to fill out the application for the PELL Grant! Protect your chances to re-
turn to school! PLEASE COME TO FINANCIAL AID AND FILL OUT THOSE PAPERS!

(0000100100 100100l00l00l00l00l00l00l00l00l00lea
b & & & & & & & "o & " "LV LV VIS o 4

WALLACE DECOTEAU, a student in the U.T.T.C.
Plumbing Vocation, has passed his North Dakota
State Licensing Test.

MR. DECOTEAU now is a Journeyman Plumber.
The Administration, Faculty, Staff, and Students
join in extending congratulations to Wallace for

his success! We are proud and happy that you hav
been a part of U.T.T.C.

We wish you every success in the future!
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TRIVIA! TRIVIAT TRIVIA! TRIVIAI TRIVIAI TRIVIAT TRIVIAT TRIVIAT

Yes, Readers of the UTTC NEWSLETTER....this will be the last Trivia Game
for the academic year of 1988-1989! Lois Lane would like to thank everyone
who participated in the Trivia Games! Even if you didn't win with every try,
you showed an interest in the games and I think we all had fun. Congratulations,

~—WINNERS OF NEWSLETTER TRIVIA! You broke the Coke budget!

The winner of last week's trivia game was RON NEWMAN. Ron is one of the
stalwart souls who works in Maintenance.

Because President Bush v1s1ted Bismarck while we were all here, it seems
appropriate to finish this year's Tr1v1a with a question about presidential
visits to Bismarck. Here it iSe.eese.eOne former president visited Bismarck
after he was out of office, four incumbent presidents have visited while they
were still in office, and five future presidents were here before they were
elected to office. Out of those ten presidents, name FIVE who have been in
Bismarck.”

As always, the winner of this trivia question will win a 6-pack of what-
ever is one sale at Econofoods! Lois Lane will be Turking by her phone,
waiting, waiting, waiting for you to call in your answer!
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THANK YOU! MUCHAS GRACIAS! MERCI BEAUCOUP! DANKE SCHOEN! THANKS AGAIN!!
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The Administration, Faculty, Staff, and Students of United Tribes Techni-
cal College would like to extend SPECIAL THANKS to the Manager of Bismarck's
MIDCO Theaters at Kirkwood Plaza for the private showing of "POWWOW HIGHWAY"
on Thursday, April 27, 1989.

Your kind invitation ..... was a gracious and much-appreciated courtesy
to us. Comments about the movie were enthusiastic and very favorable. We
“~were pleased to be invited, and we all had a good time!

Now that we have v1s1ted your theater as a group, we think it would be
nice if you came out to visit our school one of these days. When classes
resume in August, you will be receiving an invitation from us for a specific
day for you to take a tour of our college and the Theodore Jamerson Elementary
School, located on the UTTC campus.

Again, thank you.
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TO AL STOCKERT
OF AL'S DINER
ON THE CAMPUS OF UTTC:

And you thoughit you got away with having a birthday (on April 27th) without
telling us! WRONG!!! Now EVERYBODY knows you're a year older! Something
else everybody knows is that you're a great guy who deserves only the best!
So AREN'T YOU LUCKY THAT YQU'VE GOT US!?! HAPPY BIRTHDAY!

From The Cafeteria Gang

LEOK OUT WORLD. i.r
“ HERE [ COME! 2
- GRADUATES ARE THE GREATEST!

— ... U.T.T.C.
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THEODORE JAMERSON ELEMENTARY SCHOOL will be holding its EIGHTH GRADE GR -
UATION, KINDERGARTEN ADVANCEMENT AND AWARDS DAY at 10:00 AM, in the U.T.T.C. —
Cafeteria on May 5, 1989,

A RECEPTION will be held in the T.J.E.S. Library area at 12:00 PM. The
Keynote Speaker will be Ms. Joan Estes, former T.J.E.S. Principal.

Friends and family are WELCOME!

******************************

The Theodore Jamerson Elementary School received a phone call from
Charles Gustafson, Education Specialist for the Chapter I program at T.J.
Aberdeen Area Office, on Monday, April 24, 1989. He called to inform
the school that a $34,557.00 amendment had been approved for the T.J. Chapter I
project!

The staff and students of T.J. are particularly excited about this
approval of the amendment because it includes computers for family check-out!
The Chapter I staff will be working out the training and check-out procedures
after school is out in May, so the check-out program will be ready to go next
fall.

The amendment includes a total of six Apple IIGS computers with
Printers, printing paper, and approximately $4,000.00-worth of computer
softwaré. Other items included in the amendment are computer desks, shelving,
a camcorder, VCR, cases for the computers, copier, shape-maker, and various
miscellaneous items. .

T.J. will be one of the first schools in the Aberdeen area to try the
family check-out computer program and we just know it's going to be a
tremendous success! The students are ecstatic, and we're looking forward
to working with all parents in this exciting adventure!

*****************************

From Charlene Peterson, TJES Library

In celebration of National Library Week, Theodore Jamerson Elementary
School Library held a contest titled "GUESS THE NUMBER OF BOOKS IN THE SCHOOL
LIBRARY". The prize offered was an invisible dog, complete with harness and
leash, from Disney World.

One Kindergarten student guessed 1,000,000 books, while two Kindergarten
students thought we have 7 books in the Media Center. A sixth grade student
guessed 70,000 books.

BILLIE JO LAVALLIE won the invisible dog with her estimate of 2,500 books.
CONGRATULATIONS to Billie Jo! She will be presented with her "dawg" this
week!
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FOR SALE: Virgil Hill buttons..... three different pictures. Call EXT. 227
or contact Lois Lane in the Education Building.
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UTTC JOINS BISMARCK IN WELCOMING PRESIDENT BUSH

N UTTC Board Members, Administrators, Faculty, Staff, and Students were
part of the crowd of 10,000 people who had the opportunity on Monday,
April 24, 1989, to see an incumbent President of the United States. President
Bush arrived in Bismarck in the afternoon to a crowd of excited well-wishers
at the airport; he was escorted to the Capitol grounds, where he delivered

a short speech and planted two trees to commemorate the North Dakota Centen-
nial goal of planting 100 million trees over the next 10 years.

Because UTTC is so close to the Bismarck Airport, staff and students on
campus got glimpses of the flurry of activity at the airport that had begun
a week before the President's arrival in Bismarck. Lear jets buzzed in and
out of Bismarck every day, and sober-faced Secret Service Men in emblem-em-
blazoned suits were seen everywhere on the runways, on top of the terminal,
and across the grass between the airport and the UTTC campus. A huge
Army-green transport arrived within view of the campus about four days before
Air Force One did. The transport, which dwarfed the air traffic control tower,
remained "parked" on the runway until after the President's departure.

Staff and students who didn't go to the North Dakota State Capitol to
hear the President's speech did see Air Force One land. Several groups of
faculty and students were at the airport to greet the President when he
stepped off the plane.

Three elementary schools from Bismarck were chosen to be seated close
to the speakers' podium at the Capitol. Those three schools were THEOQODORE
JAMERSON ELEMENTARY from United Tribes, Northridge Elementary, and Will-Moore.
Because our students were sitting so close to the front of the crowd, several
~"ook President Bush's hand as he passed them on his way to plant the elm
~.ee he had brought to Bismarck to acknowledge the Centennial project.

The students of TJ and the other schools were given Black Hills spruce
seedlings to plant after the President's departure.

The students from TJ were accompanied to the Capitol by the Principal,
Anna Rubia, and the instructors of TJ.

Also attending the President's speech and tree-planting was a delegation
from United Tribes consisting of Board Members, the college President, Mr. Gipp,
the Vice-Presidents Bennett Yellow Bird and Dr. Loretta Delong, Student
Senate President Delphine Conklin, and instructors. Miss Standing Rock also
accompanied the delegation.

Pictured: Anna Rubia, Dotti
Schmeling, John Beheler, Sandy
Hilady, and students of TJ!

(Taken at the State Capitol,
before President Bush's
arrival).




THEODORE JAMERSON students, on
the Tawn of the State Capitol,
awaiting President Bush's arrival.

Damien Cadotte, TJ
student, holding his
Centennial seedling.

The delegation from UNITED TRIBES TECHNICAL
COLLEGE



Joining the North Dakota Centennial Chorus
and Band were drummers from United Tribes,
who sang the Flag Song when the program
preceding the President's speech began.
(Pictured from L to R): BUTCH THUNDERHAWK,
LEROI LAUNDREAUX, and JOHN STANDING BEAR.

.
-

PRESIDENT BUSH, standing at the podium; in
the background, the North Dakota Centennial
Chorus and Band.
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April, 1989 has been a time of "field trips" for students and faculty
of United Tribes Technical College and Theodore Jamerson Elementary School.

Recently, English Instructors Brian Palecek and Mary Lemcke took their
students on a field trip to the North Dakota State Capitol, Heritage Center
State Library, Ft. Lincoln (the blockades and Mandan Indian Village), and
“Double Ditch", an un-excavated Mandan Indian Village north of Bismarck
along the Missouri River.

The students and teachers were treated to a lunch of pizza and Pepsi
at the Mandan Pizza Hut, courtesy of UTTC's Student Senate.

The field trip wound down at "the eagle" sculpture on display outdoors
at one of Bismarck's parks.

The students and teachers who went on this field trip wish to thank the
Student Senate for allocating the money for the pizza!

Cecil, Robin, Ken, Dennis, Bernice, and
Darryl in front of the Virgil Hil1l display

at the North Dakota Heritage Center.
bove

Ken and Milo in front of the
"SAKAKAWEA" Sculpture on the
Capitol grounds, Bismarck.
(Pictured Above)

(Pictured Right)

Students and Teachers

at the "BUFFALO"

sculpture, Heritage Center.




The "FIVE ADVENTURERS"
at the Mandan Indian Village.
(Pictured Right)

L

i

(Pictured Left)

"And you thought we took

a 'Tribes' vehicle on the
field trip!!? No-00-000-0!
Only first class for us!!i?2"

"The students and
the Eagle". (And,
yes, that IS Robin
using Brian's head
as an arm-rest!)
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MAKE SOMEONE HAPPY...

MIND YOUR OWN BUSINESS

To the returning students of United Tribes Technical College, "So long until
next year!"

To the graduates of UTTC, "Good Tuck and don't forget us!"

N
& 1965 UNITED FEATURE SYNDICATE INC

Special thanks to Anne Kuyper for the graduation graphics!



